Rio Del Sol
Board Meeting Minutes
January 12th, 2021
Draft – Subject to Board Approval
Word Copy on Scan Drive

The Board Meeting was held via Zoom and called to order at 6:00 P.M.  The President Darryl Migdol asked that questions that require research prior to answering not be asked tonight because the Board won’t have the information they need to answer, and we are limited to just 1 hour.   If you have a question that requires research, please put it in writing and email to the Association Manager so the Board can properly look into it and get back to you with accurate information.  Rudeness and belittling of the Board, Manager, and other Members will not be tolerated.  We will adjourn as we’ve had to do in the past if this happens.

Board Members in attendance were Darryl Migdol, Jessica Garcia, Paul Wasukewicz, Mary Jo Low, and Greg Befort.

The Board reviewed the October 13th 2020 Board Meeting Minutes and the November 20th, 2020 Special Meeting Minutes. 
Action:  Darryl Migdol made a motion to approve the Minutes as written.  Jessica Garcia seconded.  Vote 5-0.

The Board reviewed the Financial Statements through November 2020.

The Board discussed that the Communication Committee was formed and can function.  Wendy Befort is not able to continue.  Volunteers needed.

Greg Befort reported that the spa covers are installed and being used.  They are light and blow off in the wind.  An additional strap is being looked into.

Darryl Migdol reported the chaise lounges were re-strapped under warranty last month.

The damaged carport was repaired, but owners reported it needs more work as the top came loose in the last wind storm.  The Manager will report to the contractor and get additional work to secure/resecure.

Darryl Migdol reported Newsletters have been emailed to owners on the stucco and paint issues and we’ll continue to update as information becomes available.

The antenna service has failed underground to several buildings.  Darryl Migdol is working with Sound Bank and an electrician to try to find a solution.  Owner volunteers with knowledge or an interest in are needed.  We’d like to form an antenna committee.  A request for volunteers was made.

The window replacement form and procedure were discussed, but not action was taken.  Owners should continue to send their requests that show the approved installer, and the approved window will be installed and it will be reviewed and approved.

The 2019 audit is currently being performed by CPA Carole Coleman.
The Board reviewed the proposed 2021 Budget.
Action:  Greg Befort made a motion to approve the 2021 Budget as presented.  Paul Wasukewicz seconded.  Vote 5-0.

Darryl Migdol asked for a report on the Reserve Study Greg and John are working on.  There has been no progress.  The Board instructed the Manager to obtain quotes for Reserve Studies from professional companies.

Greg Befort distributed and discussed changes to Article IX of the By-Laws.  Greg Befort made a motion to start the process to amend the By-laws.   There was no second.

General Member Larry Sisk began to ask questions that required research and could not be answered at the Meeting.  Darryl Migdol reiterated what he stated at the beginning of the Meeting and again asked Larry to put his questions in writing.  Larry Sisk called Darryl Migdol an asshole.  The Board Meeting was immediately adjourned due to the foul language and disruptive behavior by Larry Sisk.
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